TOWN OF STONY POINT
ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS
Minutes of February 7, 2019


PRESENT:						ALSO PRESENT:
Mr. Anginoli (absent)					Dave MacCartney, Attorney
Mr. Keegan (absent) 					
Mr. Vasti 
Mr. Lynch 
Mr. Strieter 
Mr. Gazzola (absent)
 
Chairman Wright 

Chairman Wright:  Good evening.  Welcome to the Stony Point Zoning Board of Appeals.  I call this meeting of February 7, 2019, to order.  Please rise for the Pledge of Allegiance.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited and roll call taken.
Chairman Wright:  So we have a couple of items on the agenda tonight.  The first one was the request of Ana Alfaro.

Request of Ana Alfaro – App. #18-09 

A variance from the requirements of Chapter 215, Article IV, Section 11 – Conversion of a manufactured home into a one-family detached home (not HUD approved)  Use not permitted at 134 North Liberty Drive, Stony Point, New York

Section:  15.04          Block:  3          Lot:  7.3          

We received a letter from her attorney, Mr. Ascher, asking to push that back.  So we will go ahead and reschedule that for the next meeting.





Chairman Wright:  I will take a motion to accept the minutes of January 17, 2019.

***MOTION:  Mr. Lynch made a motion to accept the minutes of January 17, 2019; seconded by Mr. Strieter.  All in favor; the motion was carried.
Chairman Wright:  The next item on the agenda is the request of Joseph and Lenore Carzzarella.
Request of Joseph and Lenore Carzzarella – App. #18-10 

A variance from the requirements of Chapter 215, Article V, Section 15-A-h.1-4– Less than required front yard/setback; required 35 feet, provided 16 feet for a deck located at 5 Burlingham Court, Stony Point, New York.

Section:  20.09          Block:  3          Lot:  22          Zone:  R1

Are the applicants or a representative for the applicants present?  So I think where we were last time was that we were looking for some documentation from the County and if you could just go up to the lectern and identify yourself.

	Joseph and Lenore Carzzarella
	5 Burlingham Court
	Stony Point, New York

Chairman Wright:  “The testimony you are about give is truthful?”

Mr. and Mrs. Carzzarella:  Yes.  So I’ve been in touch with the County, Adam Carson.  He is the Associate Planner; that is his title.  He works under the Commissioner.  He referred this to their attorneys and we haven’t heard back from the attorneys.  I called him again today and I spoke with him and we just have to wait to hear something from them.  But, in the mean time he said, what he was telling me, he said, these were his words; he basically said “he suspects that we are looking for something that doesn’t exist”.  Meaning, that no one…nobody is claiming this easement.  It’s a County easement, but they don’t know what it is for, what you are allowed to do and what you are not allowed to do.  There is nothing written anywhere.  So that’s the problem and that’s been the problem.  

Chairman Wright:  I understand; I sympathize with you.  Infact, it was one of the things I bought up last time we talked was my concern that the County would be unresponsive; for whatever reason.  All I think you can do is wait, but to the extent that you can get any kind of email correspondences from them where they offer some kind of, even an opinion, I think would be helpful to your close at this particular point.  That would be my thinking.  

Mr. Vasti:  If I may make a recommendation, Mr. and Mrs. Carzzarella.  Have you checked with the Building Department in New City, in the Courthouse?  Do they have any records there; giving them your lot number?

Mrs. Carzzarella:  They don’t have any records of the Conservation easement.  They already gave us the okay.  There is a Highway easement that they gave us a permit for.

Mr. Vasti:  Were you able to communicate with the County Planning Department; other then the attorney?  

Mrs. Carzzarella:  I spoke with Adam Carson.  He is from the Planning Department and I couldn’t speak with the attorney because they wouldn’t speak to me.  

Mr. Vasti:  Okay.  Would you be able to obtain some kind of a document from them that they have done their due diligence of the search and they have come up with no records to provide to you?

Mrs. Carzzarella:  It doesn’t seem like he wants to do that, Mr. Carson.  I’ve tried to speak with the Commissioner, himself, and they always give me to Adam Carson.  So I really don’t know where to go…I don’t know what to do.

Chairman Wright:  Have you tried writing…you might not get a response, but at least it showing that you are doing your due diligence and maybe writing them a letter with, a registered letter, to somebody and then looking for a response and giving them some kind of a time line to respond to you and then…like I said the more you can atleast get to show you are doing your due diligence, because it is a little bit more understanding the background to go ahead and render a decision on it.

Mrs. Carzzarella:  He actually suggested that today that I write a letter to the attorney.

Mr. Vasti:  Give them a time line as the Chairman suggests to respond to you.  Registered mail; return receipt and if you don’t hear back from them within the certain time limit then we will have to see where we go next.

Chairman Wright:  And you may want to site the dates and times you tried to contact them previously.  Just kind of put that in there so you kind of got a log in the letter to them and then we will see what we can do.

Mr. Vasti:  Let them know that you have an application before the Town Zoning Board and that you have appeared several times and you are eager to improve your property and this is something that the Zoning Board needs so that they can proceed.  It is holding up the application.  

Mrs. Carzzarella:  Okay.

Mr. MacCartney:  If you do send that letter, please copy it to the Board so that I can get a copy and then I can also be aware and if and when I can, if it seems appropriate, I can chime in with a call to the County Attorney’s Office and say on behalf of the Board we are looking for you to give an answer.  The Board and the applicant needs an answer one way or another.  So where I can I will chime in and try to help push it to a conclusion.

Mr. Vasti:  Have you checked your survey?  Is there anything on your survey that explains what that easement is?

Mrs. Carzzarella:  No.  I even spoke with a title search…the easement is legitimate; it’s a good easement.  It’s theirs.  It’s on the map and everything, but nobody knows what it is for.  

Mr. Vasti:  It happens.  It’s not unusual.

Mrs. Carzzarella:  Really?

Mr. Vasti:  How old is your property?

Mrs. Carzzarella:  26 years – ’91, ‘92.

Mr. Vasti:  It is odd for a property that young; because that is quite young, that it wouldn’t be identified.  Have you checked other neighboring or adjourning property for any kind of a stake or a marker that’s there because if its telephone lines or if its fiber optic lines they usually have markers if it’s a gas line, it’s a utility line…?

Mrs. Carzzarella:  It’s not.  We know because I know from when the builder built this, and this has been an issue with everyone…some of my neighbors who sold now.  But, I remember years ago they went to put a fence there and they were having the same problem, but they were able to do it because nothing was written anywhere that they couldn’t.  But, then they sold their house.  I guess they didn’t have a problem because they sold it with the fence.

Mr. Vasti:  Thank you very much.  Hopefully in time we will be able to understand better what it is and proceed forward.  

Mrs. Carzzarella:  I hope so.

Mr. Lynch:  With the letter…put the time line in the content.  That is all I would like to see.  Maybe it will put pressure on them.  

Chairman Wright:  So what we will do we will schedule it for our next meeting and then if for some reason you don’t have any response back just let Kathy Kivlehan know and then we will go ahead and push it back until you get some response back; so you don’t have to keep coming all the time.  

Mrs. Carzzarella:  Okay.  But, what if I don’t get a response …what’s the time line?

Chairman Wright:  Just call Kathy and tell her it’s not here yet and that we will schedule it for the following meeting.  

Mrs. Carzzarella:  Okay.  When is the next meeting?

Ms. Kivlehan:  The next meeting is the 21st.  

Chairman Wright:  The next item I have to recuse myself from, but it doesn’t appear as though we have any…as we can proceed with it tonight anyway, Mr. MacCartney.  That’s the way I read it.

Mr. MacCartney:  Just procedurally we are in a difficult spot because once you recuse yourself Mr. Chairman it leaves only three (3) members of the Board which is no longer a quorum.  So the meeting becomes a nullity from that point forward.  So I think it automatically gets kicked over to the next meeting.

Mr. Lynch:  If the next meeting, if Joe Anginoli…we will be able to open it up if we care to.  

Mr. MacCartney:  Yes, at that time you can consider…once you have a quorum then you can consider Mr. Emanuel’s request to either re-open the hearing or not to re-open the hearing as you see fit.  

Mr. Vasti:  And there is no one in the audience for the application.

Mr. MacCartney:  No, there is not.

Mr. Vasti:  The audience is empty.

Mr. MacCartney:  Correct.  Upon learning that we were going to have only three (3) members on this application at around 6:00 PM today, I just didn’t see my emails a little earlier, I called and left a message for Mr. Emanuel and I also sent him an email just giving him a forewarning that we were going to be without a quorum it looked like.  So I am assuming that he must of gotten that message and he is not here for that reason.

Mr. Vasti:  So Mr. Chairman I would like to make a motion that we adjourn at this time.

***MOTION:  Mr. Vasti made a motion that the February 7, 2019, meeting be adjourned; seconded by Mr. Lynch.  All in favor; the motion was adjourned.

						Sincerely,

						Kathleen Kivlehan
						Secretary
						Zoning Board of Appeals
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